

1ST PARK STREET SCOUT GROUP EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON  
THURSDAY 20TH MAY 1993 AT THE SCOUT HUT.

The meeting started at 8.15 p.m.

Apologies from Eric Woods, Mike Turner, John Horgan, Mike Flack  
Ann and Keith Barrow, Mandy, John Baker, Sam Cottingham.

#### MATTERS ARISING

Woggles still remain with Steve Rees. The Trailer Tent is still left,  
nobody wants to buy it so Mr and Mrs Bailey are to look at it with a  
view to purchasing it.

#### GSL REPORT

Thanks to everybody involved in Gang Show - everybody asking when the  
next one is  
The Cub football team now have their new strip and they won the cup in  
the final.

#### TREASURERS REPORT

Cash in Hand	21.70
Current a/c	402.28
Deposit a/c	344.11
Total	768.09

Income - Gang Show £163 (Videos £45)  
Election Money £100

#### Paid Out -

Electricity	£139
Water Rates	£68
Path	£193.98
Van Repair plus Road Fund	£250

Hopefully the money from the May Ball will cover cost

Still some money outstanding. The Gang Show helped fund the hut  
running costs, hopefully next year if no big expenses incurred the  
Group might be self funding.

#### OTHER NEWS

Many problems with van due to vandals, perhaps an alarm needs to be  
fitted or a light in the car part might deter vandals. Mike Flack to  
find out price but as not present at this meeting, to ask at the next  
one. Phone line into Scout Hut was discussed - more information to  
be obtained. Report at next meeting.

Photocopying is becoming a problem, thoughts of having our own copier  
within the group. Clive Bailey to approach Rank Xerox to find a  
price.

2nd Beaver colony is now up and running.

#### FUND RAISING REPORT

Cash in hand	£179.79
Current a/c	£292.15
Investment a/c	£2587.10

Total	£3075.04
-------	----------

Jumble Sale made	£310.10
------------------	---------

#### Expenditure:

Car Park Cost	£273.73
Football strips	£170.00
Bunting and banners	16.00

#### Forthcoming Events:

May Ball  
Trashathon June 12  
Disco (Kids) July 23rd

Seven Centres Draw raised £240. Drawn on 29th May. We sold 500 tickets.

#### DEED OF COVENENT

Richard (GSL) talked to 1st Sandridge Treasurer about details. For about 200 children they were able to make about £600 a year from the tax. As our Group is about half the size we could save about £200 a year but somebody is needed to run it and to talk to the parents to explain how it works. Ask at the AGM for a volunteer.

#### FOOD PREPARATION

Cost of hygiene course about £10 per head no need to register kitchen as it is not used enough. Several leaders felt the need to know more about the hygiene side of catering for groups so it was decided to train several leaders first and then more people as they were needed. Leaders felt this should be dealt with quickly

#### LEADERS MEETING

The need for further First Aid training was discussed. Paul Walker holds sessions but they are expensive. More enquiries to be made e.g. to Red Cross, St. Johns Ambulance and perhaps our own surgery locally.

#### ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The portacabin roof is in very bad repair. It was suggested by Colin that the portacabin be moved over so that the van can be parked nearer the hut. A new roof can then be put right over the portacabin extending to the side of the hut and over the van. With a door fitted and the other end enclosed this will protect the van from vandals and the elements. Colin to find a price and ask if building permission is needed.

AGM to follow in June. Fund Raising some members wish to resign and new members are needed hopefully from Beaver and Cubs parents.

Ian Abbington is to stand down as Chairman next year so a new Chairman is needed.

The meeting closed at 10.15 p.m.